Wiltshire Council

Devizes Area Board - LHFIG Project Tracker
17th April 2024

Financial Position
Budget Available £43,033.54

Allocation for 2024/25 £ 31,968.00

*Order values are subject to change

Total number of "Live" projects 23
Number of "New" projects this month 2
Number of "In Progress" projects 16
Number of projects "Awaiting Slot" 0
Number of projects "Awaiting Update" 4
Number of projects to be removed 1
Number of projects recently "Completed" 11

*Not including merged projects

Live projects by Town/Parish
*Not including merged or completed

Devizes
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Bulkington
Wedhampton
Worton

Bishops Cannings
Bromham

Great Cheverell
Market Lavington
Poulshot
Urchfont

West Lavington
Easterton

Little Cheverell
Marston

Rowde

Stert
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Previous
Status

Project
1D
6675

06-20-21

06-22-30

06-22-34

06-23-05

Town /

Parish

Bromham

Devizes

Devizes

Devizes

Devizes

Project Title

Bromham

A342 Speed Restriction

(priority No.03)

Devizes

Request for 20mph Limit
Area3

(Priority No.04)

Devizes

Bath Road - Dropped Kerb
Request

Devizes
Downlands Rd

Request for Dropped Kerbs

Devizes
Wick Lane / Pans Lane

Waiting Restriction

Project Proposal Most Recent Actions
& Recommendations

Bromham Parish Council would like to put in motion a speed

restriction on the A342 from South of the Calne A3102 50/40mph

speed restriction to the St Edith's Marsh 30 MPH restriction. might be 2-3yrs away.

“This length of the A342 is now a 60MPH road with frequent
oceurring accidents which can be backed up by local police and a
freedom of information request for the crash map information for

solution.

accidents. This stretch of road starting at the Calne junction has the Traffic Regulation Orders currently being drafted ahead of formal
following: Farm shop, Residential properties, Chittoe junction - poor consultation. JM to advise when we have been given the dates for

visibility. The Audi Garage, Residential properties, The A3102
Melksham junction with Collins Veg. Shop - minor accidents happen
here on a regular basis not always police recorded- V' P Collins
Vegetables at 81 Devizes Road can support this. ACCIDENT SPOT;
Double bends. ACCIDENT SPOT; New Farm and Digester entrance to
A Butlers Farm -between the double bends. Cross road junction to
Highfield village centre and Roughmoor. Roughmoor 9 residential
properties plus A J Butlers main Farm access and Open Reach
telecom building. ACCIDENT SPOT; Cross road junction to Yard lane
and The Pound village centre. ACCIDENT SPOT; Hawkstreet junction.
A speed restriction has been requested on two previous occasions
but without response. Bromham Parish Council ask that this request
is seriously considered by that appropriate team.

the advert period.

Access through this residential area s often used as a rat run, asit  TRO's have been advertised.
bypasses traffic congestion in New Park Street leading to rat run

mentally. Commercial Road from the junction at the Sainsbury Mini Small level of objection received (3no), majori
Roundabout to Rotherstone, the whole of Couch Lane, the whole of
New Park Road and the whole of Victoria Road all have high
concentrations of pedestrian and frequent parking manoeuvres,
therefore a 20mph speed limit would be more appropriate for this
area. We would call this Zone Three, 20mph speed limit. See
attached plan.

ordering ahead of implementation will now be progressed.

Expected April/May 2024

Further zones will be handled at the same time to save money (See
rows below)

Ata recent meeting of the Town Council's Planning committee, it
considered are request for a dropped kerb in Bath Road by the
Murco Petrol flling station, following the submission of a Highway  This fits the LHFIG and wider Council criteria and objectives.
Improvement Request Form from a resident of Mayenne Place.
Within the request, the applicant states the pavement outside the
petrol station on the A361 had no dropped kerb, so this is a serious
problem for wheelchair users, especially because at this location
there is no safe option to cross the road. The picture below shows
the pavement in question.

After considering the request, it was agreed thereis an issues in the
location that needs to be addressed and therefore the Town Council
supports it

Dropped kerbs (pedestrian access). Due to my recent lack of

DTC to confirm budget contribution and proposed location.

This scheme is in the programme for June 2024.

A full proposal has been developed and forwarded to KN for

mobility | am in need of dropped kerbs to be able to cross the road  consideration by DTC. Outline proposal circa £15,000 for all locations

(rather than £2k as initially estimated).

and its become apparent that there are none in Downlands road. |
believe the council have a responsibility to provide safe access for all
residents regardless of physical ability.

initially outlined)
Dropped kerbs installed at intervals around Downlands Road to
enable freedom of movement.

required levels for the dropped kerbs.

DTC to confirm whether they want an alternat ion or to

Cars are frequently park near the roundabout at the junction of W had not noticed this problem at weekends. The problem is

Wick Lane and Pans Lane. At this location, there is an informal specifically caused by school parents (as with most other school
crossing point leading to the rear pedestrian entrance to Wansdyke ~locations in the country). Drivers must not park next to roundabouts
Primary School. Vehicles are often left right up to the crossing point or dropped kerbs. work on

‘which significantly reduces sight lines and increasing the riskof  with should address the ith their p

GR explaned there is a wider speed assessment on the A3102 which
could envelope the A342 and this task outside of LHFIG, however,

DM suggested this project stays within LHFIG to acheieve a faster

in Support (16no).

Cabinet Member report has now been approved - sign design and

Awaiting DTC confirmation of £3,750 contribution (rather than £500

Complete apart from two sites where the utility info received was
incorrect and underground services were too shallow to acheive the

accident as primary school children and families cross the road to
the school gates.

Project to be removed from October Agenda.

Project will be buil
Sometimes vehicles are left across the crossing point making a bad  commitment from the school to help enforce the restri
situation significantly worse.

ns.

GRto ensure waiting restrictions are sent to Simon Fisher at DTC

Parking restrictions at this location are required to improve road
safety on the school journey, and for general road safety at the
function

This request was added into the town review, which is due to
advertised in Anril/Mav 2024.

into Devizes area TRO. IW and DM requested

New
Status

nal Detail & Comments

ation to PC 1

Speed Limit Assessment discussed at Nov 19 Meeting. Bromham PC to consider and advise if the wish to proceed with 12.19. Awaiting BPC response on whether to proceed & contribution,

(GR confirmed the speed limit review is underway and resuts will be available later. and th , decisions on Il need to be made. Speed Limit review has been completed. Information has been sent to the Parish Council (04/04). Review has made som:
BpC d prep: fund all of the These are to 50mph to St Edith’s Marsh. GR for clear these changes not just based on parish boundaries. He confirmed the
within Chippenham CA but did not recommend leaving out this section from any changes.

OM recapped that is as per the report , not RH might wish d fund a project, thatanc

for the neighbouring PC refuses to offer financial support.

BPC Advised to work on a spit of 2/3's / 1/3 with neighbouring Parish Council in email (Nov 22), from BPC on

KN spoke about how Devizes TC had looked at assessing the whole town centre for 20mph and wanted to know that CATG was happy with this and GR i in the conversation.
RG asked about a contribution. GR has spoken to Simon Fisher about this and litting the request into 4, requests here.
RG asked If CATG s happy to put 75% of costs to the assessment for the entire area. KN is happy with this.

KN confirmed the funding from the town council has been agreed.

Draft report has been provided by consultants and will be issued ASAP. All locations will be eligible for 20mph. Delivery of 4 areas separately could cost £36,000 but combining all 4 at once could save £10,000. GR recommended actioning all 4 at once.
KN wanted all 4 areas to be implemented and sensible to go with an economy of scale. DTC confirmed contribution of up to £12,000, circa 50% of the costs.

PW thought it more sensible to do at once and make the saving. He agreed this was a arge cost but it will have high impact on a large population and so was proportionate.

(GR has enuired whether the AQSG can contribute.

DM wanted to push this forward and welcomed KN's offer and proposed to work on all 4 areas together.

Contribution from Devizes TC has been confirmed. Now needs to go to Devizes Area Board to be ratified. GR can continue work before this date

In Progress

In Progress

In Progress

(GR advised a budget of £2,000 for installation of a pair of dropped kerbs.

DTC to confirm contribution approval and rough plan/location description

GR advised a budget of £2,000 for installation of a pair of dropped kerbs.

DTC to confirm contribution approval and rough plan/location description




06-22:32  Bulkington  Bulkington

Chestnut Drive - Request for
Dropped Kerbs

New Project 06-22-33 Bulkington ~Bulkington
06-23-11  Poulshot  Broadway Lane
Byway Improvement
New Project Seend  Seend Cleeve
Parking restrictions Barge
Bridge
New Project Seend  Sprout Lane, Seend
Residents parking
New Project Seend  Seend
4xSID posts and sockets
New Project Worton  Worton
High Street
New Project Worton  Worton
€20 - East of the High Street
New Project Great  Great Cheverell
Cheverell

Safety concerns outside the
Primary Academy

There are slightly dropped kerbs at the end of the road . However
these. ted by parked cars.

Order has been placed with contractor. Works require alterations to
utility. (BT Chamber Cover). Milestone are seeking

that do exist are unsuitable for manual wheelchair users.

“This is the only ramped access to the church (when cars are parked
on the road for a service).

‘The slightly dropped kerb to the right of the entrance is facing.
directly into the street sign — “Chestnut Drive” which makes it very
ficult for i users to neg the
pavement as there is insufficient “turning access”.

«Dropped kerbs at road height to be fitted at the end of Chestnut
Drive.

«These dropped kerbs should be indicated as ramp access so that
cars are aware that they are di Parking.

aggrement from BT.

GR confirmed his team remains in contact with PC over the delay.
Traffic Management issues due to the narrow carriageway and
shallow depth of underground services in the area to be lowered.

Therefore a revised cost estimate is being prepared. GR to liaise with

the PC.

Revised costs communicated to Parish who have confirmed their
wish to proceed... Chestnut Drive - £4,500

Parish contribution: £1,125

LHFIG

restriction should be in place where there is ramp access
*The street sign for Chestnut Drive should be relocated from the
slightly dropped kerb

North Fields - £3500
Parish contribution: £875
LHFIG allocation: £2,625

PCto confirm budget contribution and proposed location.

This fits the LHFIG and wider Council criteria and objectives on
accesibility.

. makes

this proposal. What is being sought?

surface.

Parish Council would like to investigate funding of an extension to the
already cinder tracked part to encompase the entire length of The
Broadway or at the very least be able to install a board walk over the areas
that get waterlogged.

A review of additional parking restrictions i the vicinity of the
Barge Bridge, Seend Cleeve (Requested 6th March 2024)

An Investigation into the possibility of providing allocated
Residential Parking, Spout Lane Seend (Requested 6th March 2024)

The installation of 4 sockets to support the new SID deployment as
directed by the the Speedwatch Police Liaison Officer.

Addition/reinstatement of two crossings on the high street to allow.
pedestrians to safely navigate from one end of Worton to the other
with a pavement which stops at various points each side of the
road.

‘This request is for a speed reduction on the C20 from 50mph to
40mph to the east of Worton High Street.

‘The case for this traffic calming measure has been reinforced by the concerns with the entrance sitting on the bend at the eastern end of
development at Sandleaze where work has recently begun. You may the village. RS confirmed that WC refused the application but it was

recall that Wiltshire Council originally rejected this planning.
application on road safety grounds (inter-alia), but this was.
overturned on appeal.

Traffic and parking at drop-ff and pick-up s a serious concern for the GRintroduced the "Tal

school.

Since the beginning of term 2023/24 there have been five near
misses involving speeding traffic through the crossing patrol.

Where? How many peopl
view.

impact? The group can then take a

Email from PC on 23/01/24 includes photos but no data. DM has

requested the PC undertakes some work to provide the group with
of usage counts, villag v

Facebook poll etc). Task to stay on April agenda.

The group suggested that Poulshot PC make contact with an
engineer or ROW officer to review the area and potential solutions.
This can be brought back to the group for discussion and rough
The project was not received via a Highways Improvement Request
form and therefore no action or budget could be agreed.

The group discussed the issue and problems with waiting restrictions

esidents only" parking. GR to take a look at the area and the

group will discuss again at the next meeting when the form has been

submitted.

The project was not received via a Highways Improvement Request
form and therefore no action or budget could be agreed.

The group discussed the issue and problems with waiting restri
and "residents only" parking. GR to take a look at the area and the
group wi
submitted.

The project was not received via a Highways Improvement Request
form and therefore no action or budget could be agreed.

‘The PC will send GR and JM locations for the SID sockets so they can
be checked. The group wil discuss again at the next meeting when
the form has been submitted.

The group discussed the proposal and in principle it was supported.
A raised crossing s unlikely to be supported due to the impact to
vehicles and surrounding proper
the crossing points for the next meeting (the PC to be sent it for
comment before the meeting). The group will then discuss.

RS made the point that the planning application for new properties
at Sandleaze received an objection from WC Highways due to saefty

passed by the Planning Inspector at appeal,

A review of speeds to either introduce a 40mph zone outside the
30mph limit, or moving the 30mph limit outwards, would be
needed. GR stated that it was unlikely to recommend any change.
DM confirmed that the survey could be commissioned on the
understanding that the PC would pay 100% of the cost. If it came
back with a suggested speed limit lowering LHFIG would pay 75% of
the survey cost. This reflectes the expert advice the group receiy
from GRand JM.

'8 Action on School Journeys" it
which has greater funding than LHFIG. GR said that some of the.
proposals could be delivered by the fund.

DM to ask Ruth Durrant to contact the school. PS asked that the
parish council be included in the discussions.

to
handover from LHFIG to TAoS).

Project has been handed over to the TAoS) group and will be

ions

discuss again at the next meeting when the form has been

5. JM and GR to work-up a plan of

GR advised a budget of £2,000 for installation of a pair of dropped kerbs.
PC to confirm contribution approval and rough plan/location description.

DM suggested that this could be combined with other Bulkington dropped-kerb tasks to make efficient use of funds. GR suggested that they might all be delivered for £3,000.

In Progress

New Project

New Project



New Project 06-22-39  Market  Market Lavington
Lavington

High St / Church St - Request
for Pedestrian Improvements

06-21-02  West  West Lavington
Lavington

Duck Street - Parking
restrictions

06-21-09  Bishops  Bishops Cannings
Cannings

Horton Road Speed Limit
Reduction

(Priority No. 07)

06-2219  Urchfont  Urchfont

‘The Croft - Dropped Kerb

06-21-16 Wedhampton Wedhampton

Highstreet - Change to road
layout

06-22-14 Wedhampton Wedhampton

Request for 20mph Limit

Market Lavington has grown over the years in a linear fashion
placing more and more houses “outside” the village centre with a
need for pedestrians to walk along the pavements to access
‘amenities. In the past, these narrow pavements were less used
because the bulk of residents lived “inside” the High Street/Church

Street area, now the opposite is true.
narrow at the edges of the village, which places pedestrians in

danger of coming into contact with vehicles. Pedestrian flow is also
ignifi out of the village i d importantly,

the majority of this foot traffic s to either the primary or secondary
school. This pl ians cl
passing traffic. For parents with pushchairs, the pavements east and
west in and out of the centre of the village are impassable, meaning
pedestrians are often forced into the road. Likewise, wheelchair or
ility users must leave the. d move onto the.
road to share it with cars, vans, HGV's, buses, and large lorries in
order to access shops, the schools or their home.

‘The Parish Council have explored the widening of pavements away
from the road, however, due to the presence of either listed
buildings or walls within the curtilage of listed properties, this is not
feasible. The only option is to widen the pavements into the road
and reduce the carriageway to a single lane. We recognise there are.
issues with visibility at each end of the village which mean we risk
cars stacking-up and becoming gridlocked if a chicane is introduced
at either point. We can mitigate against this by installing traffic
control signal d itable traf
flow.

There have been ongoing parking issues in Duck Street and in
particular around Dauntsey’s Care Home for a period of time but has
become more challenging over the last 6 months. The current
inconsiderate parking extends to the end of Duck Street where it
meets the main road and therefore at times visibility at the junction
is compromised.

Relationships between the home and residents has broken down in
terms of communication and the impact being that there is
inappropriate parking occurring regularly. The parish council
receives complaints from residents and also local farmers who are
unable to pass through the road to get to their fields. During April a
nurse who came to visit the home had her car damaged whilst it
was narked in Diick St

‘The current speed limit between the Cannings Hill roundabout and a
point just beyond Marlborough Close, is S0mph. Given the built-up
nature of the road at this point, the parish council believes that the
road should be restricted to 30mph.

‘The 50-mph restriction in question is approximately 737 metres in
length. Along this there are 24 streetlamps more o less evenly
spaced, so there is an average of 31 metres bety

The group acknowlegded the issue which impacts hundreds of | This is  vital project for our community and one that i asour grow. Investment in these ill support the villag the centre. In order to connect hundreds of residents living on the edge of the village wit
residents. The lack of accesibility for wheelchair / mobility scooter
users is a focus for WC.
The cost of a substantive bid preparation project s likely to be
10,000-£15,000 which is 30-50% of the group's budget.
DM has suggested that the group supports this bid. TR suggested
that the AQaST fund might also contribute. DM to provide FD with
dates and details of the upcoming AGaST meeting. MLPC to send a
to pitch the project and try to secure additional
funding.
MLPC still seeking options to fund a substantive bid (CIL?). Task to
remain on agenda.
Public consultation complete - 15 Objections, 13 Support, 3 General been advised Y that they need parking when it is ppening. been sent but again need to be there at the time.
Comments. GR confirmed this was standard level of response.
Aresolution needs to in Duck Street and p: home e short-term parking.
in progress. 2 of 4 site let
| The Highway is for passage and repassage of vehicle. Parking on the highway is only tolerated in it does h or vehicles park within 10m of a junction) then responsibilty lies with the Police. Discus
consistent (Daily
it Kst, especially for emergency here would PPy he pointed out the situation had been getting worse and was of high concen in the village.
(GR pointed out that waiting restrictions are not normally for CATG to deal with but n these extreme circumstances CATG can take this on.
OM described the situation at this parking bottleneck. He wanted ble to get of. £5,000.
o P residents and only1 Yellow lines, but th of Duck st. towork on of lining. She asked if “primr:
available and GR confirms.
d orders are in ati g local spe limit in urb 0-mph” 40-mph are g is but this d the
These will be forward for consultation in due course. areas.
Although the housing along this length of the Horton Road is accessed via segregated junctions and not directly from the C8, there are 76 h hah Road, 175 houses at the Corn Croft d there will be  total of 230 at Laywood. offthe t

Estimate TRO advert in January. Copies will be sent to the PCas a
statutory Consultee.

Formal publi ion has recently ended. There was one

them. .82 Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 defines a restricted
road as one where "there is provided on it a system of street
lighting furnished by means of lamps placed not more than 200
metres apart" and s.81 of the Act states "it shall not be lawful for a
person to drive a motor vehicle on a restricted road at speeds
exceeding 30-mph.

‘The default position on this stretch of road would therefore be 30-
mph, except that Highways have chosen to impose a higher limit.

Consultants have been p
recommendation.

2 40mph

The Croft has a population of largely elderly residents who have
difficulty taking wheelbarrows to the Allotments because of their
having to mount a kerb. Access s likewise especially hard for those
‘with mobility scooters and others with prams or buggies.

We request that a ‘drop kerb' is put in place opposite to the path
leading in to the allotments.

Very poor visibility when exiting the High Street, Wedhampton from
the south east junction with the A342, has resulted in a number of
accidents both recently and over the longer term. Traffic travels
along the A342 at high speeds, and the bend just north west of the
junction obscures any view of oncoming traffic, which makes it an
exceptionally dangerous junction, and it is only a matter of time
before there is a fatality.

I walk from Urchfont across to Wedhampton regularly, and have
witnessed the aftermath of two accidents in the last two months.

It has been suggested by Wiltshire Councillor Philip Whitehead, that
th into
‘Wedhampton. This can be achieved with One Way signs at the
entrance, and corresponding No Entry signs a short way before the
Residents have long complained about speeding through the village,
and they request that the current speed limit is reduced from
30mph to 20mph. A recent Metro Count showed that 1.1%
exceeded the speed limit on average. The average speed was
17.3mph and the 85th Percentile was 22.8mph.

objection, two support and one requesting more. Therefore a
inet Report will be required.

The PC has approved a budget contribution.

Scheme has been added to 23/24 Programme - Awaiting resource

Site has been assessed. PW exp
the allotments and can sit anywhere close to
meeting later and stated the same.

ed the dropped kerb is to serve
PM joined the

Programmed for June 2024.
Draft Proposal has been prepared and sent to Parish Counci
W)

Awaiting PC comments / approval of detailed plan before
progression of the associated Traffic Regulation Order.

PC have confirmed contribution £2,500 - TRO drafted, awaiting

The draft schedules and plans are with the TRO Team ahead of the
public consultation stage. JM to advise when we have been given
the dates for the advert period.

Draft Proposal has been prepared and sent to Parish Council (via
P

Awaiting PC comments / approval of detailed plan before
progression of the associated Traffic Regulation Order.

PC have confirmed contribution £2,500. TRO drafted, awai
submition.

The draft schedules and plans are with the TRO Team ahead of the
public consultation stage. JM to advise when we have been given

e bus stops and local shops.
Currently the Corn Croft Lane estate has a 20mph limit and v when

DM was happy high priority. GR agreed and will be able t thi

Awaiting BCPC decision as to whether procced.

GR gave estimate of £1,500. No one from Urchfont PC was present to confirm contribution. (ul 22)

Urchfont PC to confirm their contribution. Group noted that the PC had undertaken preparatory works already. (Oct 22)

restricted to 20mph. It s not considered desirable to have such

limit between the princip:

It should be noted that the north west entrance at Greengate Road has far better visibility, and having spoken to some Wedhampton residents, including an Urchfont Parish Councillor who lives in Wedhampton, the village would be much in favour of such a change.

DM asked if the PC had consulted with residents about the proposed changes. PW said they were doing it but was not aware of the result. He will check about ths.

* Following the meeting PW confirmed Urchfont PC has consulted with residents and they are in favour of making this change.

The consultation has been carried out with residents and is in favour of the project.

(GR said how the budget would mostly be towards the traffic order and signage changes and would be £6-8,000. DM will contact the PC / Philip Whitehead for confirm the contribution.

This issue was discussed at the Urchfont Parish Council meeting on 13th December 2021.
| There was no one from Urchfont PC present to confirm a contribution (Apr 22)
No one from Urchfont PC present. (1ul 22)

Next step is a speed assessment at a cost of £2,500. PC to confirm contribution.



Previous
Status

Project
)

Project Title

Project Proposal

Most Recent Actions
& Recommend

New
Status

Additional Detail & Comments

First Meeting Date

062108

062202

062208

062113

0622.03

062111

0622.07

062112

062224

062310

Lydeway

Worton

Devizes

Devizes

Devizes

Devizes

Rowde

Seend

Bromham

Easterton

Market
Lavington

Al Areas

Lydeway 342 i 7 £50010 th requst
entrance of il
Requestfor
meeting.
contributionfrom tert PC G was agoy o g0 head with hs v
(priority No.01) per Inthe
i
effecive.
Worton £500 per st /0721
Injust 11 ' invoiced. the pe.
During
12 hours, t June.
found to be breaking thespeed imit. agenda.
Devizes z o1/02/22
Roundway Park -
eq
ghting gle peopl » agenda.
improvements tothe levelof street ighting n the area.
, the
chances . i
Devizes 3 despte o webite and 12/08/22
Jeafl
Opendoors
e agenda.
signs beyond the cirle of rass surrounded by fas. Works order has been laced with conractor and awaiing acioning.
0 works are complete. Ivoice o b raised.Close and remove e
Devizes os11/21
conditions. COMPLETE. .
however, the
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18 to send GR specifc location
detals and photos. GR confirmed
this has been allocated to a team
member for completion.
Works complete - Remove from
Aoril agenda.
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Town /

Ward Parish Time Slot
All Areas All Areas 10:00:00
Bromham, Rowde & Roundway Bromham 10:05:00
Devizes Devizes 10:11:00
Devizes Rural West Bulkington 10:38:00
Devizes Rural West Poulshot 10:41:00
Devizes Rural West Seend 10:46:00
Devizes Rural West Worton 10:57:00
The Lavingtons Easterton 11:02:00
The Lavingtons Market Lavington | 11:05:00
The Lavingtons West Lavington | 11:08:00
Urchfont & The Cannings Bishops Cannings | 11:16:00
Urchfont & The Cannings Urchfont 11:19:00
Urchfont & The Cannings Wedhampton 11:22:00




